STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF MADAGARCAR AT THE 31ST SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(11 November 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Madagascar to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. Madagascar’s national report demonstrate their efforts in taking into account implementation of accepted recommendations from the previous cycle, including through legislative measures intended to promote the protection of human rights. We are pleased to note measures undertaken to address human trafficking by law and an adoption of an action plan as well reforms of the prison administration system, in line with our previous recommendations.
3. We welcome reforms undertaken in the Judiciary as a means of improving access to justice and strengthening the important work done by the judicial system in safeguarding the interpretation and application of the law. We encourage Madagascar to ensure that these extensive reforms also underpin the independence of the Judiciary.
4. Notwithstanding the extensive measures taken, we have noted the challenges that still remain, including on issues of child marriages, torture and ill treatment by armed forces, prison overcrowding and high levels of corruption. In this respect, we make the following two recommendations:
i. Take effective measures to ensure the implementation of the 2018-2024 National Strategy to Combat Child Marriages as a means of eradicating the high incidents of child marriages; and 

ii. Intensify efforts to address acts of torture and ill-treatment by security forces, including conducting independent investigation on all allegations of abuses and ensure prosecution of perpetrators.
5. We wish Madagascar a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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